


Mullion Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 18 May 2021 at 7.25pm in The Centenary Room, Methodist Chapel, Churchtown, Mullion


Councillors Present


A Gilbert 				M Rowse	
P Gilbert				Mrs L Skeites		
I Harvey (Chairman)		R Willey	
L Higgins				Mrs K Wilson	(Vice Chairman)
H Pickett				

Eight members of the public, including the new Cornwall Councillor Anthony Soady, also attended the meeting.

The Clerk opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. 

1. 	Election of a Chairman

Councillor Mrs L Skeites nominated Councillor I Harvey as Chairman.

Councillor I Harvey nominated Councillor H Pickett as Chairman.

The nominations were put to a written vote, and Councillor I Harvey received 5 votes and Councillor H Pickett 4 votes.  It was therefore RESOLVED to elect Councillor I Harvey to the role of Chairman for the forthcoming year.

The Chairman accepted the position and signed the Acceptance of Office form.  He thanked Councillor H Pickett for his commitment to the Parish Council since he took up the office of Chairman.

2.	Election of a Vice-Chairman

The Chairman asked for nominations for the election of a Vice Chairman.  It was proposed by Councillor Mrs L Skeites, seconded by Councillor R Willey and unanimously RESOLVED to appoint Councillor Mrs K Wilson to the position.

The Vice Chairman accepted the position and signed the Acceptance of Office form.

3.	Public Session

No issues were raised.

4.	Absence

None.

5.	Minutes

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs K Wilson, seconded by Councillor Mrs L Skeites and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 20 April 2021 be approved as a true record and was duly signed by the Chairman.

6.	Declarations of Interest

None.

7.	Planning

Following consideration by the Councillors of the Planning Applications received from Cornwall Council, the following decisions were made:

PA21/03361 - Mrs J Ireland – Hazeldene, Nansmellyon Road Mullion - Formation of porch, conversion of loft with dormer and balcony, linked extension, and garage/workshop 

The applicant attended the meeting to answer any questions that Councillors had.

It was proposed by Councillor P Gilbert, seconded by Councillor R Willey and RESOLVED to support the application.

PA21/02497 - Mr Punter - The Grange, Trembel Lane - Minor alteration and extension works

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs L Skeites, seconded by Councillor M Rowse and RESOLVED to support the application.

PA21/03513 - Mrs S Angove SF Developers - The Cuddy, Polhorman Lane - Outline application for the proposed demolition of existing property and construction of two new two storey dwellings with garages and parking with access reserved

There were four objections submitted online, as well as an objection from South West Water.  Four members of the public were in attendance to speak against the application.  One of the neighbours spoke on their behalf.

The design and access statement was very poorly written, with many inaccuracies contained within it.  It was felt that this application should not have been validated by Cornwall Council.

There was a previous application for a second dwelling on this plot in 2020.  Councillors and members of the public felt that this application was not an improvement on that application, and raised the same problems as before.

The proposed houses were not in keeping with the bungalows situated along Polhorman Lane, all of which enjoyed large plots.  This was greedy development which would not enhance the area.

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs K Wilson, seconded by Councillor Mrs L Skeites and RESOLVED to object to the application on the following grounds:-

· This development which would result in a loss of old trees and well established shrubs (not mentioned in the planning application);
· The access to the site is incredibly tight.  Polhorman Lane is one vehicle wide in places.  The addition of another property will increase the traffic along that lane.  The Highways Department has objected to additional dwellings on Polhorman Lane recently;
· Overdevelopment of the site – having to remove trees and shrubs to create extra room for this dwelling;
· The residential amenity of the properties adjacent to the proposed property will be severely affected if this dwelling is built;
· Not in keeping with surrounding properties on Polhorman Lane;
· This application offered no improvement on PA20/08645.

Four members of the public left the Parish Council meeting.

PA21/03555 - Adrian Perry – Tresidder, Laflouder Lane - Variation of condition 2 and 6 in respect of PA16/00411 dated 04/04/16 (Demolition of existing house and construction of new replacement dwelling, including detailed landscaping proposals)

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs K Wilson, seconded by Councillor Mrs L Skeites and RESOLVED to support the application.

The following decisions were made by Cornwall Council:-

PA21/01754 - Mr & Mrs P Ward - 31 Trembel Road - Proposed Extension and Internal Alterations - Approved

8.	Report from Cornwall Councillor A Soady 

Newly elected Cornwall Councillor Anthony Soady attended the meeting and asked for any queries or questions to be sent to his Cornwall Council email address.  He promised to do his best for the people of Mullion.

9.	Chairman and Clerks Comments 

The Clerk suggested that the recipients of the Community Award be awarded to Mullion Christmas Lights at the June meeting.  It was agreed to write to the Committee.

10.	Public Rights of Way

Councillors Mrs L Skeites and R Willey met with the Countryside Officer from Cornwall Council on FP15 in the Copse adjacent to the Wesley Field to discuss to the flooding at the start of the boardwalk.  It was hoped that the Land Owner would co-operate with the Countryside Officer.

The improvement funding that we were promised by Cornwall Council to spend on our pubic rights of way was still available.  The Clerk would chase this up.

11.	Public Open Spaces 

The deposit for the park fence would be paid at the meeting tonight.  The fence was in production and it was hoped that we’d have an installation in the not too distant future.

The Chairman would speak to South West Play regarding the ROSPA report.

Councillor Mrs L Skeites had met with our Grounds Maintenance Team to discuss the sunken graves in the newer part of the Cemetery.  A report would be produced by the Grounds Maintenance Team, but they had suggested that a load of top soil be brought in to make the graves level.

12. 	Highways 

The hedge between The Commons junction and Meres junction was badly overgrown.  The Clerk would report it.

Also, the hedge north of the car park at Mullion Cove was overgrown.  The Clerk would contact the land owner.

The footpath from Nansmellyon Road to Trenance Farm was almost impassable to pedestrians.  The Clerk would contact Cormac.

13.	Dispensation for voting of matters relating to the Playing Field as Trustees 

The Clerk advised the meeting that a Dispensation was required to allow the Parish Councillors to discuss and vote on matters relating to St Mellans Park as Trustees.  A Dispensation had been granted to the Parish Councillors previously, but a fresh agreement was required at the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council.

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor Mrs K Wilson and RESOLVED for the Council to award all Members a dispensation in respect of decisions relating to the St Mellans Park until the day of the Annual Meeting in May 2022.

14.	Insurance Policy 2021-22

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor Mrs K Wilson and RESOLVED to accept the insurance quotation from BHIB Insurance Brokers.  

15.	Mullion in Bloom monthly payments

This was discussed at the April meeting and agreed to increase the payments to £500.00 per month.

16.	To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for funding 

None.

17.	Annual Accounts to Year End 31 March 2021
		
i)	To complete the Annual Governance Statement for the Year Ending 31 March 2021
	
It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor M Rowse and RESOLVED to complete the Annual Governance Statement.  The Chairman signed the relevant section of the audit form.

ii)	To receive and approve the internally audited accounts for the Year Ending 31 March 2021

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor M Rowse and RESOLVED to approve the audited accounts.  The Chairman signed the relevant section of the audit form.

	iii)	To receive and note the report of the Internal Auditor

		The meeting received and noted the report of the Internal Auditor.

	iv)	To appoint an Internal Auditor for 2021-22

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor P Gilbert and RESOLVED to appoint Michelle Bowley as the Internal Auditor.

18.	Finance and Accounts

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs L Skeites, seconded by Councillor M Rowse and RESOLVED to confirm the accounts and to pay the invoices.

19.	Other correspondence received

The Chairman advised the meeting that he had been approached by members of the Village Hall Committee to ask the Parish Council to be the custodial trustee for the Hall.  A discussion took place and some concerns were raised. It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor P Gilbert and RESOLVED to ask Councillor M Rowse to investigate the proposal further, and to meet with a Solicitor.  He would then bring the issue back to the June meeting for a further discussion.  Councillor R Willey voted against the proposal.

Members of the public were asked to leave the meeting.

20.	Planning Enforcement

21.	Clerk’s Salary

The Clerk left the room during the discussion of this item.  It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor P Gilbert and RESOLVED to increase the Clerks salary for the forthcoming year to SCP23.


The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.45pm.


	

Signed: ……………………………………..		Dated: ……………………..
[bookmark: _GoBack]		Chairman
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